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The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proehl: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2125 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2125 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, every licensee operating a motor vehicle must display his or her license 

to law enforcement or officers of the Division of Vehicles upon demand. HB 2125 would require 

licensees to deliver the license to law enforcement or officers of the Division of Vehicles upon 

demand. 

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates enactment of HB 2125 would have no fiscal effect 

on the Department. The Judicial Branch estimates enactment of HB 2125 would have a negligible 

fiscal effect on the courts and the Kansas Commission on Peace Officers’ Standards and Training 

estimates no fiscal effect on law enforcement operations.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 

2125 is not reflected in The FY 2020 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Gary Steed, Peace Officers 

 Janie Harris, Judiciary 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


